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Department of Homeland Security Chertoff states that the State, Local Governments Must Absorb Much Transit Security Cost

Not more than one week since bombs killed more than 50 Britons on London subway and bus systems, Secretary Chertoff of the U.S. Department of Homeland Security (DHS) shared with Associated Press reporters “that the federal government can provide only limited help to states and local governments to protect transit systems from terrorist attacks.”  

Secretary Chertoff was asked if this meant communities should be ready to provide the bulk of the protection for local transit systems, Chertoff said, “Yep.”  As a result, those non-federal officials must cover most costs of improved subway, train and bus security.   

In addition, Secretary Chertoff said the attacks that could produce many casualties are his highest priority. Continued U.S. security support for commercial airlines makes sense because the aviation system is largely a federal responsibility, while mass-transit systems are mostly owned and operated by state and local authorities.

“The truth of the matter is, a fully loaded airplane with jet fuel -- a commercial airliner -- has the capacity to kill 3,000 people,” Chertoff told Associated Press reporters and editors. “A bomb in a subway car may kill 30 people. When you start to think about your priorities, you're going to think about making sure you don't have a catastrophic thing first.”

Democratic U.S. Senators who represent metropolitian areas with heavily used transit systems like Senator Charles Schumer, D-N.Y., said the Chertoff comments “just make one’s jaw drop and I want an apology.”

If you have any questions concerning the Federal Brief please contact David Kim, Director of Federal Advocacy in Washington, DC at (202) 349-1483 or Government Relations Administrator Marisa Yeager at (213) 922-2262.

